

## "The Buzz" - April 2019

(Official Newsletter of the Pittsburg Y)

I hope everyone has survived the winter in good shape. Spring is trying to make an appearance, but it seems to be a slow process this year. In the meantime, we continue to make plans and subtle improvements here at the Y. Although it was a rather wet and dreary winter, we managed to miss the major snow falls that came our way. It was far cry from what I'm used to, in ND this winter they had 50" of snow so I'm grateful to be in this part of the country and particularly in Pittsburg.

The next set of activities for the Y are Spring Soccer which is set to get underway and baseball season which begins in only a month. Adventure Camp will begin as soon as school is out in May. This is one of the great long-standing programs that the Y offers. It's the only one of its kind in the area. An exciting new venture for the future is the development of the Pitzer Property. Few know that George and Billie Pitzer donated some property to the Y approximately 10yrs ago. It is located at the corner of the bypass and Quincy. There is a pond on the east side of the property that we intend to utilize for some youth fishing and outdoor activities. We have also been brainstorming other ideas that we could implement to create new activities and enhance existing ones. The last thing I want to mention is that the board is looking at what we can do to improve our facility. This conversation has just begun so stay tuned for developments. I'll keep you posted. Thank you for your patience and continued patronage as we work to make your Y better! Mike

Computer System - On-line payment and sign-up began March 4th. Yay!

<u>Youth Programs</u> – Soccer begins this month. Baseball sign up begins soon.

**Swim Lessons** – Check the new schedule at the front desk or online.

**Day Care** – We have openings for 3-6yr old's. If you know someone that needs day care let them know.

<u>Y 5K Run</u> – "Salute to Service" is the theme. April 6<sup>th</sup> will be the date. Registration material is available now.

<u>Cardio Equipment</u> – We are working on a plan to replace some now and eventually all of our equipment and get on an annual replacement schedule. The goal is to get this plan started within the next 60days.

<u>TVs & Stands</u> — As a project students at CTEC have designed and built TV stands for TVs that will work for all our cardio equipment. Our goal is to provide a TV for most all our equipment, but we need your help. The cost is \$175. This would provide the stand, TV and equipment for the audio. If you're interested in getting involved let the front desk know. Your contribution would be tax deductible.

## Thank You for Your Support!